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FROM: Jim Armstrong  

SUBJECT: San Juan Island Cannery Efficiency Study 

DATE: September 6, 1973  

On Thursday, August 16, 1973, an efficiency survey was conducted at San Juan Island 
Cannery in LaConnor, WA.  The survey lasted from 1000 hours to 1800 hours.  
Samples were taken every half hour.     

The total flow for the period beginning at 0600 hours 8/16 thru 0600 hours 8/17 was 
137,100 cu. ft. or 1,025,508 gallons.  The flow from the effluent alone from 0930 hours 
thru 1800 hours was 341,858 gallons. 

The total raw products processed was 348,905 pounds of peas and carrots.  The products 
produced included the following: 

Type of cans Number of cans Pounds of product 
8 oz. 119,520 41,085 
#303 374,808 269,393 
gallon 3,240 15,188 _____________ _____________ ______________ 

-260 cases left for 497,568 cans 325,666 pounds 
next shift -6,240 -4,485 _____________ _____________ ______________ 

Total 491,328 cans 321,181 pounds 
 
  348,905 pounds of raw product 
-321,181 pounds of canned 
 
   27,724 pounds of waste 
-27,300 pounds hauled to garbage 
 

424 pounds unaccounted for 

The temperature of the seawater used for cooling was 24.8o.  The freshwater effluent pump 
for overflow was 42o.  The effluent from the retort drain was 32.4o. 

The cannery employs 125 people for a total of 1250 gallons of water for sewage at 
10 gallons per person. 
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At times during the day, the blancher overflows into the effluent and causes the 
conductivity to go up drastically. 

All floor drains should run through the effluent screens as there is a large amount of solid 
material being washed from under the building and into the channel. 

JA:jmh 

 



 

 

 





 


